2023 年春高二(下)期末联合检测试卷

英 语

英语测试卷共8页,满分150分。考试时间120分钟。

5	一部分	听力	(共两节.	满分 30 分	(۱

做题时,请先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15. B. £9.18. C. £9.15. 答案是 C。

1. What are the speakers talking about?
A. Setting up a website. B. Ordering a meal. C. Driving into the city.

 $\hbox{2.} \quad \hbox{Where does the conversation happen?}$

A. In a park. B. At a bank.

C. At a bookshop.

- 3. Why is the woman really happy?
 - A. Because she is always keeping active.
 - B. Because she will go to a famous university.
 - C. Because the entrance examination is easy for her.
- 4. What is the man complaining about?

A. Junk mail.

B. His computer.

C. The address.

5. Who might be the woman's birth sister?

A. Linda.

B. Cathy.

C. Sarah.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有 5 秒钟的时间阅读各个小题,听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What does the man think of the place for laundry?

A. It is far away.

B. It isn't very convenient.

C. It is satisfactory.

7. What are they going to do?

A. Clean the room.

B. Go to the laundry.

C. Go to the restaurant.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. When did the man stopped smoking?

A. Five months ago.

B. Three months ago.

C. Two months ago.

 $9\,.$ What is the man's suggestion for the woman?

A. Taking a course.

B. Stopping driving.

C. Hiding garlic.

高二(下)期末联合检测试卷(英语) 第1页 共14页

What is the relationship between the sp. Husband and wife. What will the woman enjoy? A wonderful view of the sunset. Delicious steaks and chicken. Beautiful music. What is the woman going to do soon? Call her friend.	B.	ers? Waiter and customer. Take pictures.		Employer and employee.				
What will the woman enjoy? A wonderful view of the sunset. Delicious steaks and chicken. Beautiful music. What is the woman going to do soon? Call her friend. 第9段材料,回答第13至16题。								
A wonderful view of the sunset. Delicious steaks and chicken. Beautiful music. What is the woman going to do soon? Call her friend. 第 9 段材料,回答第 13 至 16 题。 Iow did the man break his toe?	В.	Take pictures.	C.					
Delicious steaks and chicken. Beautiful music. What is the woman going to do soon? Call her friend. 第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 Two did the man break his toe?	В.	Take pictures.	C.					
. Beautiful music. What is the woman going to do soon? . Call her friend. f第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 Iow did the man break his toe?	В.	Take pictures.	C.					
Vhat is the woman going to do soon? Call her friend. f第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 low did the man break his toe?	В.	Take pictures.	C.					
Call her friend. 「第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 fow did the man break his toe?	В.	Take pictures.	C.					
f第 9 段材料,回答第 13 至 16 题。 low did the man break his toe?	B.	Take pictures.	C.					
low did the man break his toe?				Go to the restroom.				
A stone dropped on it.	B.	He kicked a wall.	C.	He fell off the bed.				
What did the man think of the injury at	fire	st?						
. Nothing serious.	B.	It was horrible.	C.	It could be avoided.				
How did the man deal with his toe?								
A. He went to the hospital as soon as possible.								
B. He put ice on it immediately.								
C. He wrapped it in medical tape.								
low long will it take to recover?								
At least two weeks.	В.	At least three weeks.	C.	At least six weeks.				
f第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。								
Vhy did Vincent van Gogh leave schoo	l at	15?						
. Because he hated school .	в.	Because he was poor.	c.	Because he wanted to draw				
Vhen did he start making his own pain	ting	gs?						
In 1853.	в.	In 1870.	c.	In 1880.				
Vhat did his mental illness cause him to	o do	?						
. Cut off his own ear .	В.	Cut off his own finger.	c.	Burn up his own paintings				
Vhat did he do in the hospital?								
A. He fought with others.								
B. He sold art to the doctors.								
. He produced The Starry Night.								
『分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)								
5 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分	37.	5分)						
设下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、	СÁ	I D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,	并在	E答题卡上将该项涂黑。				
		A						
	What did the man think of the injury at a Nothing serious. Nothing serious. Now did the man deal with his toe? He went to the hospital as soon as p. He put ice on it immediately. He wrapped it in medical tape. Now long will it take to recover? At least two weeks. Now 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 Why did Vincent van Gogh leave school. When did he start making his own pain. In 1853. What did his mental illness cause him to a Cut off his own ear. What did he do in the hospital? He fought with others. He sold art to the doctors. He produced The Starry Night. How 10 與 (共两节,满分 50 分) (共 15 小题,每小题 2.5 分,满分 10 读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、	What did the man think of the injury at fire. Nothing serious. B. How did the man deal with his toe? He went to the hospital as soon as possion. He put ice on it immediately. He wrapped it in medical tape. How long will it take to recover? At least two weeks. B. High 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 Why did Vincent van Gogh leave school at the second of the start making his own painting the second of th	What did the man think of the injury at first? Nothing serious. B. It was horrible. When to the hospital as soon as possible. He put ice on it immediately. He wrapped it in medical tape. When will it take to recover? At least two weeks. B. At least three weeks. Myly did Vincent van Gogh leave school at 15? B. Because he hated school. B. Because he was poor. When did he start making his own paintings? L. In 1853. B. In 1870. What did his mental illness cause him to do? Cut off his own ear. B. Cut off his own finger. What did he do in the hospital? He fought with others. He sold art to the doctors. He produced The Starry Night. Myle ji	What did the man think of the injury at first? A. Nothing serious. B. It was horrible. C. How did the man deal with his toe? A. He went to the hospital as soon as possible. He put ice on it immediately. He wrapped it in medical tape. How long will it take to recover? A. At least two weeks. B. At least three weeks. C. T第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 Why did Vincent van Gogh leave school at 15? A. Because he hated school. B. Because he was poor. C. When did he start making his own paintings? A. In 1853. B. In 1870. C. What did his mental illness cause him to do? A. Cut off his own ear. B. Cut off his own finger. C. What did he do in the hospital? He fought with others. He sold art to the doctors. He produced The Starry Night. B. (He produced The Starry Night.) C. What find the the cottors. C. He produced The Starry Night. C. What find the cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night. C. What find he cottors is the produced The Starry Night.				

MUSCLE HEALTH
30g of high-quality protein

4g of fiber per serving including 1g prebiotic fiber to support growth of good bacteria

BRAIN HEALTH

Vitamin B12 and folate

SUPPORT IMMUNE FUNCTION
SUPPLY FUEL FOR IMMUNE CELLS

SUSTAIN TISSUE HEALTH

AVAILABLE IN 3 DELICIOUS FLAVORS: Vanilla, Milk Chocolate, and Strawberry

Visit Ensure® for recipes and \$3 INSTANT SAVINGS ensure. com/ instant coupon

Use as part of healthy diet / vitamin C, E and selenium

Abbott in USA

21. What is Ensure?

A. Adrug. B. A drink. C. A company. D. A plant. 22. Ensure does good to people in many ways EXCEPT _ A. muscle B. brain C. heart D. blood 23. If you visit ensure. com/ instant coupon, you can A. get something for free B. become healthy C. join the club D. save money 24. How much protein does a bottle of Ensure contain? A. 25g. B. 30g. C. 350g. D. 450g.

What is the kindest thing a pet has done for you? My dog gave her life to save my son. Cindy was the most home-loving and smart dog. When my son was born, she was immediately protective over him. She'd sit beside his bed for hours, popping her front legs up onto the bed every now and then to make sure he was OK.

My son was almost three years old. We lived near a busy road and we were super watchful at child going out of the front door — without exception.

One morning, around 4 a.m., our son somehow managed to "escape" through his bedroom window. Cindy knew that our son wasn't allowed to go through the front door without us, evidenced by her pushing at him if he reached the front door handle. This day, she followed my son through the window.

At 5 a.m., the police woke us knocking on the door. Their words were —"your son was nearly killed but your dog noticed it". They then recalled what the lorry (卡车) driver had said...

He told them that he was driving along in the dark and in the distance he could see something "light coloured" moving on the road. As he got closer, he could see a dog at the side of the road barking and barking at the "light coloured" something. At the last moment, he realized that this was a child and was about to swerve (特何). He said he could see the dog, still barking and glancing between the lorry and the child. While the driver was stopping the lorry, the dog ran out into the road, jumped at the child's back and threw him out of the path of the lorry and at the same time, the lorry hit the dog.

The driver said that he'd never believe what he saw unless it was with his own eyes. The dog definitely knew the

高二(下)期末联合检测试卷(英语) 第3页 共14页

danger which was why she was barking so anxiously. She just saved that kid's life and she knew what she was doing.

That was 39 years ago and I still miss Cindy every day. She was a rough collie (牧羊犬) and I can understand why this kind was chosen for the movies.

25. Why did Cindy push at my son according to Paragraph 3?

A. To play with him and have fun.

B. To warn him not to go outside.

C. To lead the way to the outside.

D. To make sure he was awake.

26. The driver was amazed that _____.

A. the dog knew what she was up to

B. the kid saved himself successfully

C. the light coloured something was a dog

D. many movies were made for Cindy

27. Which words can best describe Cindy?

A. Protective but stupid.

B. Daring and optimistic.

C. Patient but aggressive.

D. Devoted and selfless.

 \mathbf{C}

Traveling to Mars is usually a lonely business with a single spacecraft taking off to the Red Planet. That appeared to be the case again on July 30, when NASA's Perseverance rover (火星车) roared at Cape Canaveral. But this time the ship will have plenty of company. On July 19, the United Arab Emirates joined the Mars game, launching Hope spacecraft to orbit Mars. Four days later, China launched its Tianwen-I spacecraft. And a fourth mission, a joint Russian-European project, ExoMars, was also planned for this summer.

So why all the interest in Mars — and why right now? The timing issue has everything to do with planetary mechanics (行星力学). As they fly their differing solar orbits — Earth on the inner track, Mars on the outer — the distance between the two worlds is forever changing. At their greatest remove, when they are on opposite sides of the sun, they are up to 250 million miles apart.

But once every two years, they line up on the same side of the sun, with just 35 million miles separating them. This summer just such an alignment (排成直线) is taking place, reducing planetary travel time to seven-month. So that explains the when question.

The why part is because of Mars' potentially biological history. The surface of the planet is covered with dry riverbeds, ancient sea basins, and deep depressions that could only indicate long-vanished water.

Previous rover analyses in similar locations have discovered chemicals that form only in water, proving that Mars was once extremely wet. Now the mission is to look for fossilized organisms or signs of microbial life. Perseverance will collect Martian soil samples, awaiting another spacecraft that could leave Earth as early as 2026, collect the samples and fly them home for analysis.

Finding life on Mars would be a highly significant discovery. The bragging (吹嘘) rights that go with being first to make the find is part of what makes the planet the hot new destination it's become.

28. What does the underlined word "the case" in Paragraph 1 refer to?

A. The Mars game.

B. Traveling to Mars alone.

C. Having plenty of company.

D. A single spacecraft.

29. What can be learned about planetary mechanics?

A. Earth and Mars fly similar solar orbits.

B. Earth travels on the outer track and Mars the inner.

C. Every three years Earth and Mars sit at the same side of the sun.

D. The distance between the two worlds varies constantly.

- 30. Previous rover analyses indicate that ___
 - A. the surface of Mars is full of microbial life
 - C. there may exist life on Mars
- 31. What is the main idea of the passage?
 - A. Traveling to Mars is becoming hugely easy.
 - C. Many nations are going to Mars this summer.
- B. Perseverance is going to finish its task
- D. Martian soil samples are easy to get
- B. Finding life on Mars is around the corner.
- D. Living on Mars appeals to people

"Latte papa" is a term that refers to an attentive and attractive Swedish dad that can often be found with kids in coffee shops with prams (婴儿车) wearing designer clothes. Men with prams have become such a familiar sight since shared parental leave was first introduced in 1974 in Sweden.

 \mathbf{D}

In Malmö, the papas often outnumber the mamas. I'll find myself sitting cross-legged next to a quite Swedish engineer, a biker, or a computer programmer as our children play with toys.

This type of stylish dad gained prominence in the 2010s. Through the family leave program, both parents receive a collective 480 days and the parents can choose who gets to use them. This has led to more dads staying home with the kids and has allowed more women to pursue their careers.

It's around 6 p.m. and my daughter Eira is crying and I can't work out what she wants. I try walking her around the kitchen for what seems like the 50th time today. I throw a furry toy at her, hoping it'll comfort her. I've tried all objects that have fascinated in the past, but nothing works. When my wife Mia finally gets home, I hand the baby over and drop exhausted on to the sofa. I'm so tired that I'm in bed by nine, and sleep through until 5:30 a.m., when her coughing and crying wakes me to the next day of my six-month.

It has only taken a few weeks of this for me to know what the majority of British fathers never find out. When I thought I was being sympathetic to my wife during her child leave, I wasn't being nearly sympathetic enough. And when I thought I was being understanding, I didn't understand a thing.

In Sweden, men's painful discovery of how exhausting it is to look after a baby is believed to aid parental harmony. Swedes tend to see generous shared parental leave as good for the economy, since it prevents the nation's

nvestment in women's education from going to waste.								
32.	"Latte papa" is mentioned in Paragraph 1 to							
	A. comment on parental leave			B. stress the importance of the policy				
	C. introduce the topic of parental leave			D. support the author's opinion				
3.	What does the underlined p	hrase	"prominence" in Parag	raph	3 mean?			
	A. Talent.	В.	Reputation.	c.	Career.	D. Confidence.		
34.	1. What can be inferred from Paragraph 4 and 5?							
A The such as a second of the second field								

- - A. The author is good at taking care of kids.
 - B. The author really enjoys attending to kids.
 - C. It is challenging for the author to look after kids.
 - D. The author' wife is relaxed during her child leave.
- 35. According to Swedes, what is the advantage of parental leave?
 - A. It helps boost the understanding between friends.
 - B. It leads to nation's investment in women's health.
 - C. It helps parents to be sympathetic to their kids.
 - D. It is beneficial for the economic development.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

What Are the Study Habits of Top Students at Oxford University?

Study Habit 1: Go to your lectures.

For the first 2 years of Oxford, I went to maybe 4 lectures out of hundreds available. I was arrogant, foolish, lazy, and severely disadvantaging myself. In my third year, I went to almost every single lecture available, including those involving topics I was not personally involved or interested in.

Study Habit 2: 37

For my first year at Oxford, I barely said anything in class. 38 My understandings of different texts never matured or became complex. They stayed the same. And they were often wrong.

Then I got over myself and offered more of my own opinions. I responded to others, asked thoughtful questions, and interacted more. Being an active student also means asking for help. The smartest people in the world learned everything from other smart people.

Study Habit 3: Establish a perfect study environment.

This is a very personal place and it needs to be somewhere you instantly click into study mode. It might be your dorm room. It might be your library. 39 My perfect study environment was actually the Oxford English Faculty building. It was totally silent.

Study Habit 4: Study in small parts.

It doesn't matter how much new information you stuff into your head if you forget it the next day or cannot apply it. When you structure your studying, the most important task is always to ensure you are remembering the information you have already learned. That always comes first. 40 Remember to review what you've previously learned in each new block.

- A. Be an active student.
- B. It might be your local coffee shop.
- $\ensuremath{\text{C}}$. I hated lectures so much that I quitted all of them.
- $\ensuremath{\text{D.}}$ My mind changed when I actually went to lectures.
- E. You need to break your studying up into manageable blocks.
- $\ensuremath{\text{\textbf{F.}}}$ Any environment, even a library, can cause you to lose focus.
- G. I didn't volunteer in discussions and, as a result, I didn't understand much.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题; 每小题1分, 满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

The crowd at the airport moved forward. The __41__ had been waiting for a couple of hours for an airline employee to open the door leading to the plane __42__. No one was in a good mood. An old man got __43__ in the middle of the rush. He fell down without being able to break his fall. His head hit the concrete floor. __44__ poured from his forehead. He appeared to be unconscious. Everyone __45__ past him, but Dana __46__ help.

高二(下)期末联合检测试卷(英语) 第6页 共14页

A minute later, a young airline employee showed up. <u>47</u> looking at the old man, she told Dana to get aboard her plane. She said the old man would be okay, and walked away.

Dana screamed for help. An airport supervisor appeared. He told Dana to get on the plane. Dana said that she was not moving until a(n) = 48 arrived. The supervisor said her plane would leave without her. Dana said that she didn't = 49.

An ambulance and two paramedics 伊理人员)___50__ arrived. The paramedics said that the man would be___51__, but he would need stitches (缝针). They put him into the ambulance and __52__.

On her way out to the plane, which was still refueling, Dana saw the employee who had initially <u>53</u> the old man. The employee said, "You're 54 the plane didn't leave without you."

"The plane?" Dana asked. "Who cares about the plane? How could you be so ___55__? That was an old man: he could have been your grandfather! How would you like it if everyone just stepped over your grandfather and went on their way?"

41. A. viewers	B. passengers	C. drivers	D. players
42. A. outside	B. inside	C. beyond	D. farther
43. A. protected	B. beaten	C. trapped	D. lost
44. A. Water	B. Oil	C. Blood	D. Sweat
45. A. flew	B. rushed	C. faded	D. escaped
46. A. called back	B. called off	C. called for	D. called up
47. A. Mostly	B. Horribly	C. Nearly	D. Hardly
48. A. plane	B. friend	C. officer	D. ambulance
49. A. care	B. hesitate	C. know	D. bother
50. A. closely	B. finally	C. easily	D. barely
51. A. alive	B. energetic	C. fine	D. alone
52. A. drove off	B. pulled in	C. raced on	D. walked away
53. A. blamed	B. fetched	C. kicked	D. ignored
54. A. delighted	B. interested	C. lucky	D. safe
55. A. polite	B. cold	C. merciful	D. poisonous

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

ChatGPT ___56__(take) the world by storm since it launched last November. The AI chatbot answers questions online in text form in ___57__ human-like way, and it can also write its responses in different styles, such as, that of a student writing an essay.

Some teachers are worried about how many of their pupils are using it to do their homework for $\underline{58}$ (they) and have written to parents warning them about it. Others say they can spot its prose $(\widehat{7} \times \widehat{7} \times \widehat{1})$, and there are now tools being released $\underline{59}$ claim to be able to distinguish human text from that $\underline{60}$ (write) by artificial intelligence.

But the cat is out of the bag, and now the International Baccalaureate (文凭组织) says its students can take advantage <u>61</u> the tech, just like using a calculator <u>62</u> (work) out a maths problem, as long as they admit to it by both crediting ChatGPT in the text and adding a 63 (refer) note at the end.

Good news for students, but ChatGPT's knowledge database only goes up to September 2021, so it's not very

64 (use) on a lot of topical 65 (subject), and, its information can also be inaccurate.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是新华中学英语俱乐部的主席李华,上海首个森林图书馆开幕,请你用英语写一篇书面通知,通知会员一同前往参观,要点如下:

- 1. 出发时间, 地点;
- 2. 活动内容: 森林中散步、借阅英语新书;
- 3. 注意事项。

要求: 1. 写作词数应为80左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答;

Notice

English club

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

It was a painful time for me. At 42, I was slowly coming to terms with the idea that I might never be able to have a child due to my health condition. Up until that point, I never really gave much thought to being a mother and suddenly I could think of little else. My husband and I had been together for ten years before we decided to get married because neither of us was in a hurry to do so.

Motherhood just wasn't part of the plan. As my 40th birthday approached, I began, for the first time, to notice babies and their happy, smiling mothers wherever I went. The voice inside me cried out, "It's too late! You missed your chance to be a mother! You wanted an all-consuming career, and now you've got one."

One day I headed to a café. An elegantly dressed, slightly older woman was seated a few stools (養子) away at the half-empty counter.

"Would you like to see a picture of my daughter?" she asked me.

"Sure," I said. She handed me a photo of a smiling Chinese girl. The child was about seven years old and was wearing a Snow White costume.

"That's Melanie. She's in the first grade," she said, introducing herself as Jill. I could hear the motherly pride in her voice.

"She's pretty," I said.

"I love her costume."

"What made you decide to adopt her?" I asked.

"I didn't want work to be my whole life," she said.

I'm not sure if she saw the tears welling up in my eyes as I replied, "I don't either, but I'm afraid it's too late."

"I was 51 when I adopted Melanie," she said with more than a hint of reassurance in her voice. "And it's the most rewarding, exciting thing I've ever done."

注意: 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

A few days later, I told my husband that I wanted to look into adopting a girl from China.

We recently reconnected on Facebook with Jill.